
March 25, 2014 

Ms. Denise Plafcan 
Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
Air Quality Division Grand Rapids District 
350 Ottawa Avenue NW, 5'" Floor 
Grand Rapids, Michigan 49503 

Re: Steelcase Inc., Kentwood Complex- SRN N0677 
Response to Violation Notice 

Dear Ms. Plafcan: 

via overnight delivery 

The MDEQ issued a Violation Notice(VN) on January 15, 2014 to Steelcase Inc. To resolve this 
VN, it is our intent to obtain a General Permit Application for the Wood Plant operations. 
Regarding the ROP status for the plant, it is also our intent to separate the Wood Plant from the 
rest of the Kentwood Complex so that it will no longer be covered by the ROP. As such, we will 
be submitting the necessary documentation for General Permit coverage within the next few 
weeks. 

Thank you for your assistance. Please call me at 616-475-2183 if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 

Lynn Avery Zimmerman, 

Steelcase Inc. 

cc: Karen Andrus SCW 
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